
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Pursuant to the requirements of the CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY ACT (CEQA) and 
the County’s “RULES AND REGULATIONS TO IMPLEMENT CEQA,” the Imperial County 
Environmental Evaluation Committee (EEC) held a public hearing on January 9, 2020 at 1:30 p.m. 
in the Board of Supervisors Chambers, 940 Main Street, El Centro, CA to hear the project(s) listed 
below and rendered a CEQA determination(s), e.g., Negative Declaration, Mitigated Negative 
Declaration or an Environmental Impact Report. (NOTE: Interested parties have ten (10) calendar 
days to appeal the EEC’s CEQA determination from the date of the public hearing). 
 

 
(Information Item Only) Assessment #18-0020: Applicant: Desert Valley Company (DVC) 
Monofill Expansion Project (Cell 4) has submitted a project (General Plan Amendment #18-0004, 
Zone Change #18-0005 and CUP18-0025). The applicant, Desert Valley Company proposes a 
general plan amendment on parcel 019-100-004-000 from Recreation/Open Space to 
Government/Special Public and a Zone Change from S-2 (Open Space Preservation) to M2 
(Medium Industrial) Zone. The proposed project includes the expansion of the existing DVC 
Monofill with the addition of waste storage Cell 4 and a new leachate pond, addition and extension 
of storm-water diversion dikes, minor extension/modification to internal roads, installation of a new 
water well and additional air quality particulate sampling stations and groundwater monitoring wells. 
The project site is located at 3301 West Highway 86, Brawley, CA.  The project site is located 
immediately west of the existing monofill on private lands north of Superstition Hills and south of 
State Route 86, approximately 12 miles west of the city of Westmorland and 4 miles south of the 
Salton Sea in the County of Imperial. The parcel is identified as Assessor’s Parcel Number (APN) 
019-100-004-000 and is legally described as being Section 33, Range 11 East, Township 12 South, 
S.B.B.M and, in an unincorporated area of the County of Imperial. (Supervisorial District #3), 
(Patricia Valenzuela, Planner IV at (442) 265-1736, extension 1749]. 
 
(Mitigated Negative Declaration) Assessment #19-0024: Applicant: Imperial County Public 
Works Department (ICPWD) Niland Public Safety Facility Project (ICFD/ICSD) has submitted 
a project, which consists of the demolishing, clearing and grading, and construction of a safety 
facility that will be shared by Imperial County Fire Department and Imperial County Sheriff’s 
Department and also used for a cooling facility and emergency shelter for the residents of Niland.  
The Project will be located in the Niland Colonia at 8071 Luxor Avenue, Niland, CA.  The parcel is 
identified as Assessor’s Parcel Number 021-111-008-000 and is legally described as being lots 43 
to 46 including block 16, townsite of Niland, S.B.B.M. in an unincorporated area of the County of 
Imperial. (Supervisorial District #4), [Patricia Valenzuela, Planner IV at (442) 265-1736, extension 
1749] 
 
 

Jim Minnick, Chairman 
Environmental Evaluation Committee 

 
Si usted requiere esta información en español, favor de llamar al (442) 265-1736. 
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